Caldwell Road School

SAC Meeting Minutes
October 27, 2020
Attendance:  Donald Morrison, Lori Bartkiw, Kim King, Dana Grant-Townsend, Jeff Winship, Jessica Quillan, Lisa Sawlor-Padfield, Christine Fong
Regrets:  Christine Fong, Jeff Winship
· Introductions – Michelle Hanway will not be returning this year
Principal`s Report
September start and school safety protocols
· Students and staff have adjusted well to our new routines and we have had a positive start.  Staggered entry, dismissal, recess and lunch along with outdoor “mask breaks” have been built into the day
New Playground update
· Construction date was pushed back due to manufacturing delays.  Mr. Morrison participated in a site meeting in early September with HRM and the project manager for Eastern fence who will be doing the installation in late fall.
Drinking Water in Schools 
· Reports were recently made public for schools across the province.  At Caldwell Road there were two sources that were over acceptable levels – the faucet in one upstairs and one downstairs girl’s washroom. (those taps have been replaced already).  Bottled water will continue to be offered at all schools even if they passed inspection.
Inspiring Relationships Grant update
· Renovations still pending for the learning center.  Some adjustments may need to be made to the initial plan

Technology and Plan B
· 14000 Chromebooks were purchased to support online learning and have been distributed to students in grades 7 to 12 across the province.  If we go back to an online learning model elementary schools will have to supply students needing Chromebooks out of their existing school inventories.
· Schools continue to work on Plan B blended learning model.  If implemented students in grades 9-12 will return to online learning.  Elementary students will be cohorted in groups of 15 within the school and some will move offsite along with their classroom teacher.
SAC Grant Funding $5294.00
We have a need for purchasing more technology.
PTO
Our PTO is not active in any fundraising efforts at this time.

Report Cards and Parent Teacher Interviews
Report cards will go home on November 26.  Parent teacher will be on December 2 and 3 and will be done virtually or by phone.  More information will be going home soon.
Other

Date of next meeting – Wednesday December 9, 2020
